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Words from the Senior Warden 
  

 May was an active month for St. Vincent’s. We have cele-
brated Mothers’ Day, and Memorial Day.  In June there is Pente-
cost, and Father’s Day.  The Wednesday night social dinners con-
tinue in June. 
 

I recently received an email from the Bishop’s office.  Bishop 
Scharf would like to visit St. Vincent’s during 2026, and we are 
coordinating possible dates for his visit. 
 

Well hurricane season is here! We will need to prepare the prop-
erty for hurricanes though we know it will be another 100 years before the Tampa 
area experiences another hurricane! Russ Lynne will need some help in this prepa-
ration. Don’t forget to pick up a copy of the emergency brochure checklist in the 
Narthex. 
 

As you are aware Ruth Ann and Alice have retired from operating the thrift shop. A 
committee consisting of Berry Ludwig, Pamela McManus, Sara Powell, and Chelsea 
Henry will over-see the operation of the thrift shop.  
 

Pamela and I will be out of the country from June 1st-June 18th. I can be contacted 
by email-mmcmanus100@yahoo.com.  Yours in Christ, 

       Mike McManus, Sr. Warden 

 

Vestry Meeting 
Thursday, June 26th 

6:30pm 
 

Any Member of the Church is welcome to attend. 
This is the best time to bring your questions, concerns, and sugges-

tions to the Vestry for discussion. 

 

St. Vincent’s Episcopal Church 

Evening Social 
Food ~ Family ~ Fellowship 

                   

Sign-up in the Narthex or Call the Church Office to Register #727-321-5086. 

June 4th & 

18th 

 6pm 

Parish Hall 



Treasurer Report 
 

Attached is a compressed view of the financials presented to Vestry on May 29th :  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Revenue year to date includes some full year pledge pay-
ments.  Some expenses were budgeted evenly throughout 
the 12 months, and activity has not yet happened.  The 2025 
Budget includes $62,000 of Inheritance Savings.  In that is in-
cluded $21,226.94 set aside for Yearly Diocesan Apportion-
ment.  Transfer will only take place if/when needed.  Budget 
only captures Supply Clergy versus full time Rector.  
 

Any questions/concerns please feel free to email me at  
berryludwig@gmail.com or call (727) 348-4766.  
  

     -Berry Ludwig, Treasurer 

Year To Date  
April 2025 

      
  
  

Description 
  

Actual Budget Over / Under 

Income 
Regular Giving 
Other Operating Income & Gifts 
Total Revenues 
  
Expenses 
Clergy/Staff 
Operations Support 
Yearly Diocesan Apportionment 
Utilities 
Building/Grounds Operations 
Insurance 
Total Expenses 
  
NET TOTAL 

  
62,279 
33,076 
95,355 

  
1 
  
  

28,373 
4,728 
15,755 
8,315 
12,030 
30,654 
99,855 

  
(4,500) 

  
56,513 
35,872 
92.385 

  
  
  

29,158 
7,741 

15,755 
9,932 
9,480 
30,654 
102,721 

  
(10,336) 

  

  
5,766 

(2.796) 
2,970 

  
  
  

785 
3,013 

0 
1,617 

(2,550) 
0 

2,866 
  

5,836 
  

Men’s Group 
Breakfast 

Saturday, June 7th,  
8am-9:30am  ~ Parish Hall 

All Men of the Parish are invited to attend as well as cook. Sign-up in the Narthex. 



Prayers for Healing 

Shut-ins:  
Rosanna Balzano, Sybil Mulhauser, Shirley Johnson 

 

Members in Need of Healing:  
 Shirley Bonney, Lisa Youla, Eileen Prins,  Edith Racine, Susan Austin, Pat Goodin, 

Eleanor Turner 
  

Healing for Friends & Family:  
Kit Tollerton, Lisa Goodin, Tim Goodin, Jay Weisberg, Melissa Cercone, Tiffany 

Leigh, Erica Byrne, Pam H., Debbie Reeves, Billy Reeves, Donald Higgens,  
Nancy Frishe, Patrick Klemawesch, Carley Klemawesch, Manacoa Klemawesch, 

Jona Plank, Rick Starnes, Debbie Davis 

O God, the strength of the weak and the comfort of sufferers: Mercifully accept our  

prayers, and grant to your servants the help of your power, that their sickness may be 

turned into health, and our sorrow into joy; through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen. 

***  Prayer list cycle of prayer  *** 
 

The Vestry has decided that in order to keep our Prayer list current, the list will refresh 
quarterly (every three months). What this means is you will need to contact the office 
with your prayer list names every quarter to keep that person on the prayer list. There 
is also a sign-up sheet in the Narthex. This has become necessary to keep our prayer 
cycle current with the needs of those we are praying for. First cycle begins June 1st.    

5124 22nd Ave. S., Gulfport, FL 
#727-321-7215 

Wed.– Fri. 10a - 2p 
Sat. 10a - 1p 



 

 

Saint of the Month 
 

 Wynfrith, nicknamed Boniface ("good 
deeds"), was born around 680 near Crediton in 
Devonshire, England. When he was five, he listened 
to some monks who were staying at his father's 
house. They had returned from a mission to the  
pagans on the continent, and Boniface was so     
impressed by them that he resolved to follow their 
example. Although his father had intended him for 
a secular career, he gave way to his son's entreaties 
and sent him at the age of seven to a monastery 
school. He eventually became director of the school 
at Nursling, in Winchester, where he wrote the first 
Latin grammar in England, and gave lectures that 
were widely copied and circulated. 
At thirty, he was ordained and set out to preach in 
Friesland (overlaps with modern Holland), whence 
he was soon expelled because of war between its 
heathen king and Charles Martel of France.        
Boniface, after a brief withdrawal, went into Hesse 

and Bavaria, having secured the support of the Pope and of Charles Martel for his work 
there. In Hesse, in the presence of a large crowd of pagans, he cut down the Sacred 
Oak of Geismar, a tree of immense age and girth, sacred to the god Thor. It is said that 
after only a few blows of his axe, the tree tottered and crashed to the ground, breaking 
into four pieces and revealing itself to be rotted away within. It was the beginning of a 
highly successful missionary effort, and the planting of a vigorous Christian church in 
Germany, where Boniface was eventually consecrated bishop. He asked the Christian 
Saxons of England to support his work among their kinsmen on the continent, and they 
responded with money, books, supplies, and above all, with a steady supply of monks 
to assist him in teaching and preaching. Boniface did not confine his attentions to     
Germany. He worked to establish cooperation between the Pope and others in Italy on 
the one hand and Charles and his successors in France on the other. He persuaded  
Carloman and Pepin, the sons of Charles, to call synods for the reform of the church in 
their territories, where under previous rulers bishoprics had often been sold to the  
highest bidder. He never forgot his initial failure in Friesland, and in old age resigned 
his bishopric and returned to work there. Many Frisians had been converted earlier 
by Willibrord (another Saxon missionary from England--see 7 Nov), but had lapsed after 
his death. Boniface preached among them with considerable success. On June 5, the 
eve of Pentecost, 754, he was preparing a group of Frisians for confirmation when they 
were attacked and killed by heathen warriors. 
The historian Christopher Dawson estimates that he has had a greater influence on the 
history of Europe than any other Englishman. 

                 Text from: satucket.com/by James Keifer 



 

Sunday, June 15th 
11am 

 

Bring Dad to Brunch in  
celebration of Father’s Day.  
And don’t forget to pick up 

a treat for Dad, too! 
 

Sign-up in the Narthex Im
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Happy Birthday 
 

6 Carol Ray  
8 Rebecca Cantrell  
9 Marilyn Jones  
14 Melody Richards  
17 Adam Porcelli  
17 Sheri Mooney  
17 Chris Whiteford  
20 Jim Arness 
22 Ruth D'Ambrosio 
22 Carmen Valazquez 
24 Shelly Good 
27 Fred Avril 
28 Miriam Ayala 

6/21 Russell & Lynne Lynn 
6/28 Raymond & Ann Lamberson 
6/28 David & Sheri Mooney 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 
Holy Eucharist: 
10am  Rite II 
12pm Spanish 

2 3 
 

4 
10:30am  
Bible Study 
6:30pm 
Evening 
Social 

5 6 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Office 
Closed 

7 
8am 
Men’s  
Breakfast 

8 
Pentecost  
Sunday 
Combined  
Service  
Holy Eucharist: 
10am  Rite II 
11am Brunch 

9 
 

 
 
 

 
 

10 
 
 
 

 

11 
10:30am  
Bible Study 
 

12 
 

13 
 
 
 

 
 

Office 
Closed 

14 
 

15 
Father’s Day 
Holy Eucharist: 
10am  Rite II 
11am Brunch 
12pm Spanish 
 

16 
 

17 
 
 

18 
10:30am  
Bible Study 
6:30pm 
Evening 
Social 

19 
Envoy  
Submission 
Deadline 

20 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Office 

Closed 

21 
 

22 
Holy Eucharist: 
10am  Rite II 
12pm Spanish 
 

 

23 

 
 

 
 

24 
 

25 
10:30am  
Bible Study 
 
 
 
 
 

26 
6:30p 
Vestry 
Meeting 

27 
 
 
 
 

 
Office 

Closed 

28 
 

29 
Holy Eucharist: 
10am  Rite II 
12pm Spanish 
 
 
 

30 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

    

  St. Vincent’s Episcopal Church  

June 2025 

  

Day of Pentecost Celebration 
June 8th ~ 10am 

One combined service celebrated by Padre Gerardo 
Brunch to follow, bring a side dish to share! 

~ Sign-up in the Narthex ~ 



  

   St. Vincent’s Episcopal Church 
  Loving God, Loving our Neighbor, Following Jesus Christ. 

The Rev. Richard Earle, Assisting Priest 

rtearle-lawyer@live.com,  

(727) 515-4879 
 

The Rev. Gerardo Logildes Coroas,  

Latino Ministry Priest 

logildesgerard@gmail.com ,  

(239) 710-3762  

 

 

 

Parish Administrator 
Jennifer Arness  
officestvin@gmail.com  
727-321-5086 / 727-201-7613 
Bookkeeper 
Berry Ludwig 
bookkeeperstvincents@gmail.com 
727-348-4766 
Altar Guild 
Nancy Mullikin 
donmull38@gmail.com  
727-347-7594 
Sexton 
David Moore 
Charlie Ludwig 
727-348-4764 
Music Department    

Deanna Wittstruck, Director 
wilsoncdtjr@msn.com 
727-742-9298  

 

Staff 

Clergy Vestry 2025 

Thrift Shop: #727-321-7215 
Hours 10am to 2pm; Wed. through Fri. 

               10am to 1pm on Sat. 
 5124 22nd Ave. S., Gulfport, FL  

5441 9th Ave N., St. Petersburg, FL 33710 
Office Hours 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., Monday through Thursday 

Telephone (727) 321-5086 / (727) 201-7613  
E-mail: officestvin@gmail.com      Website: www.stvinepiscopal.org 

Mike McManus, Senior Warden 

mmcmanus100@yahoo.com,  

(936) 581-9942   

Russ Lynn, Junior Warden 

rloriginals1@gmail.com,  

813-802-9301 

Sheri Mooney, Clerk 

goldie1062@aol.com,  

727-527-9534 

Maria Surun 

mariasurun@gmail.com,  

(813) 847-9198   

Willie Ortiz 

willie19642@hotmail.com,  

(727) 320-2669   

Lyman Hussey 

lhussey1@tampabay.rr.com,  

(727) 290-9039   

Jim Kramer 

67jimk@gmail.com,  

(727) 512-1048  

Berry Ludwig, Treasurer (non-vestry) 

bookkeeperstvincents@gmail.com,  

727-348-4766 


